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For secondary school counselors, it is November (not April) 

that can sometimes feel like the cruelest month. Early Action 

and Early Decision applications are being sent to selective 

universities in the US, seniors are beginning to stress about 

their final SAT sitting in December, the PSAT has come and 

gone for 10th and 11th graders, but without any results yet 

to show them their progress. It seems that we are often 

working harder than ever but still somehow not gaining 

ground.

I am very happy to report to our KAS community that this 

November has been much less painful for our students than 

many of their counterparts around the world! Our 12th 

graders are well on their way to finishing their Early 

Action/Early Decision applications before deadline and the 

senior class as a whole is well positioned to submit their 

applications by our own internal deadline of December 1st, 

well in advance of most January 1st deadlines, in order to 

allow them ample time to prepare for their exams, enjoy the 

winter holiday, and avoid the agony of a last minute 

submission only to find that the internet cut out!

Beyond the normal university counseling items, the high 

school counseling program has co-opted our Hear the Herd 

program this fall to better integrate academic and career 

counseling in to grades 9-11. They have been meeting by 

grade level every week with their advisors and the counse-

lor to begin working on some time management strategies, 

career surveys, character and values reflections, as well as 

other assignments that will help them navigate who they are 

and what direction best suits them as they progress as 

young people. 

For now, if you see a 12th grader that is perhaps looking a 

little more exasperated than normal, remind them that 

November isn’t forever and they will soon reap the fruits of 

their labor!

Yours,

Counseling Updates!




